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IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
New Bulk Upload Templates – New versions of the Servicer Web Portal (SWP) Bulk Upload template and the 

Claims Bulk Upload template will be uploaded on the VALERI internet site on Friday, March 18, 2016.  Beginning 
March 19, 2016, servicers must use the new version of the Bulk Upload template(s) to ensure data is submitted 

accurately and timely. 
 

DEVELOPMENT UPDATES 
On Friday, March 18, 2016, VALERI 16.1 manifest will be released.  VALERI will be unavailable from 7:00 p.m. EST 

to 11:00 p.m. EST.  The following system enhancements will be included: 

 
CQ10754 – When entering a claim through the SWP, each expense type will show a total at the bottom of the 

       page. 
CQ11083 – When reporting an Electronic Default Notice (EDN) manually in SWP and via the SWP Bulk Upload 

      template, the Last Name field will now accept hyphens. 
CQ11368 – A new business rule has been added to the Default Cured Loan Reinstated event – The  

      reinstatement date (Reported Date) must be after the EDN created date.  

CQ10733 – Appraisal fees for Colorado will be listed by county.  Counties include: Adams, Arapahoe, Boulder,  
                 Broomfield, Denver, Douglas, El Paso, Jefferson, Larimer, Mesa, Pueblo, and Weld. 

CQ11522 – Servicers will now be able to see the “Current Guaranty Amount” in SWP. 


